                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 19TH MAY 2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, and.Rouse.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
 69/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Vincent                                                                                        
 70/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                 None                                    
 71/14     ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

                On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Richards, it was

                RESOLVED: That Councillor Davison be elected Chairman for the ensuing year.

 72/14     ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
                On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was

                RESOLVED: That Councillor Richards be elected Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.
 73/14     ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES 
               RESOLVED: - That the following appointments be made –

                                           IWALC – Councillor Davison, Deputy Councillor Llewellyn.

                                           NPSCA – Councillor Bevan.
                                           FOOTWAYS – Councillor Harris
.

 74/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING  HELD ON 28TH APRIL 2014.
             On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Earley (corrected from Councillor     

            Llewellyn) it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 28th April 2014 be approved.
 75/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for April 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2160 to 2164. 
 76/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
             Councillor Richards reported on pot holes being filled at Mersley Lane and Newchurch Shute. He

             Advised that more complaints had been made re Winford Farm and the IWC Enforcement Officer

              was investigating. He also reported on the danger of hedgerows encroaching onto the highway in 

              numerous locations.

 77/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

            Councillor Earley reported that the crime figures showed no incidents since the last meeting.

            Councillor Harris reported on pot holes  in Skinners Lane needed to be attended.

             Councillor Rouse reported on incidents of a youth climbing the wall of the Community Garden and that

            Amazon World would like to receive the unwanted bamboo from the garden.
             Councillor Richards reported that Island Roads were to cut the trees back at Langbridge in order that the 

             speed sign would be visible. He also advised that the leak at Langbridge was with Island Roads and that he       

             requested works to a car park fence panel, slates on the bier hut and a tap leak in the Parish Hall kitchen.

            Councillor Davison had circulated the content of the recent IWALC meeting and asked the Clerk to enquire 

           regarding Spectrum Housing not attending the Annual Parish Meeting. 

           With regard to the IWC proposed extension to car park hour charging from 6pm to 8pm it was proposed by

          Councillor Bevan seconded by Councillor Llewellyn that the Council object to this proposal.   
         RESOLVED: 1, The reports be noted.

                                2. The Clerk ensure insurance is in place to cover any eventuality at the Community 

                                    Garden.

                                3..The Clerk arrange for the disposal of the bamboo to Amazon World.

 78/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

             A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
             RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
 79/14   PLANNING APPLICATION
             TCP/31762/A 9, Winford Way, Winford. Single storey extension to form porch.
             RESOLVED: That no objection be made to the above application.
  80/14   PLANNING DECISIONS

              The following decisions had been taken –
               1.TCP/30457/B: Tencata Works black blue and grey hangars, Sandown Airport, Embassy Way, Sandown.
                 Removal of conditions and no further reference as Tencata.

             2. TCP 31829: Flat 10, Rose Court, Woods Drive, Winford. Replacement of window with door.

             RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.

  81/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL DISCRETIONARY SERVICES
               It was reported that Councillor Davison would be attending a meeting at the Broadway Centre, Sandown, 

              on Friday 23rd May. 
             RESOLVED: That Councillor Davison would report back to the June meeting.
  82/14  CAR PARKING ENFORCEMENT – PARKED VAN
             The Chairman had issued a parking notice to a van that had been continuously parked in the car
               park for a period of days. The owner of the van, Mr Chris Mannion, had telephoned the Clerk and also   

               had e mailed the council regarding his parking situation and seeking the Councils assistance regarding 

              such. After due consideration it was
             RESOLVED: That Mr Mannion be advised the following –

1. That the car park is the property of the Parish Council.

2. That the Parish Council had no objection to the parking of Mr Mannions car

on an overnight basis between the hours of 6pm and 8am

3. That an alternative parking site should be found for the van. 
   83/14  BURIAL GROUND REGULATIONS
              Further to uncertainty regarding the wording on the permitted height of memorials it was –
               RESOLVED: That the maximum permitted total height above ground level for new memorials be 4 foot 

                                    six inches.
   84/14  WAR MEMORIAL UPDATE
              The Clerk had written to the Church regarding the possible relocation of the war memorial
                to the Community Garden which is owned by the Parish Council. A written response had been received

                from Reverend O’ Shaughnessy asking for certain detail and inviting Councillors to attend the June PCC 
               meeting to discuss the proposed project.
               RESOLVED: . 1. That advice be sought on funding and from the War Memorial Trust.

                                            2. That the Clerk reply to Reverend O’ Shaughnessy advising that Chairman and Vice 
                                            Chairman would be pleased to attend the meeting with the PCC.
    85/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

               RESOLVED: The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                       Monday 16h June 2014 in the Parish Hall.
                                          The meeting closed at 9.02pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16th  JUNE 2014                                    
